
 

 

areas of orchid care 
and growing.  

Butch, in addition 

to his full schedule 
of judging and lec-

turing manages his 
own orchid collec-

tions under the 
names of Rowland 

Collection and Loth-
lorien Orchids.  

Please join us for 

our usual  morning 
“greet and eat” 

starting at 9:30 
a.m., with the 

meeting beginning 
at 10:00 a.m., 

followed by 

this interesting 
and informa-

tive program 

December 11th our 
program speaker will 

be Charles F. Weck-
erle-Thrun, an orchid 

expert and well 
known orchid hybrid-

izer, discussing the 
cultivation of orchids  

without a green-
house 

Charles, better 

known as “Butch”,  
was born in San 

Juan, Puerto Rico 
where as a young 

boy he became fas-
cinated with the 

growth of orchids.  

After studying at the 
University of Florida, 

Butch moved to San 
Diego where he be-

came really involved 
in the hybridizing of 

orchids.  Joining the 
San Diego Orchid 

Society in the early 
1970’s, he furthered 

his studies and 

knowledge and be-
came a CSA and an 

AOS judge.  

Today Butch 

is known and 

lauded for his 
humorous, 

educational 
and thorough 

presentation 
in the various  
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Meeting  

December 11th at 

Neighborhood  

Congregational Church  

340 St. Ann’s Dr., 

Laguna Beach 

Social  9:30 a.m.   

Meeting:  

10 a.m.—Noon. 

Welcome 

New Members 
 

Janet Anderson 

Twyla Matsumoto 

Allayn Stevens 

 

 

Cold Tolerant Orchids 
for Southern California by Charles Weckerle-Thrun 

W eeder’s  Digest 

 

 

 

Plant Sales 
last month 
were $270.  
Wow! 

This month bring 
in those Holiday 
items you no 

longer use, along 
with  your plants, 

and cuttings. 
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LBGC 

Directors 

2007—2008 
 

Joyce Conway 

President 

 

Nancy Lawrence 

1st VP, Programs 

 

Arline Moran 

2nd VP,  

Publicity/Web site 

 

Chris Lutz 

3rd VP, Ways & Means 

 

Nancy Englund 

3rd VP, Garden Tour 

 

Polly Dix 

4th VP, Membership 

 

Jeanne Yale 

Recording Secretary 

 

Ruth Robertson 

Corresponding Secretary 

 

Pam Luttrell 

Newsletter 

 

Vernetta Crandall 

Treasurer 

 

Dixie Henry 

Financial Secretary 

 

Gayle Whitaker 

Past President 

Weeder’s Digest is published monthly 

from September through May 

for the members of the 

Laguna Beach Garden Club.  

Pam Luttrell, Editor   

Additional information about 

club activities is available at 

our web site  

www.lagunabeachgardenclub.org 

By-Law Changes—for your approval 
We will be voting on these by-law changes at the December 

meeting, so please read and be prepared to vote yea or nay. 

Changes are as follows: 

 

 

ARTICLE VII 

Officers  

ARTICLE V  

Board of Directors  

ARTICLE IV 

Meeting of Membership  
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You Signed Up 

 to bring food for the  
refreshment table on  

December 11th 
 

Dot Benedict 

Gilda Marshall 

Vernetta Crandall 

Joyce Oliver 

Susan Clemente 

Sue Goldberger 

Lecia Davis 

Joan StClaire 

Pam Lask 

Diane Lannon 

Ruth Robertson 

Juneann Pribram  

 

Centerpiece for Table 

Shahin Fazli 

Please arrive by 9:15 am 
with your goodies.  

Thank you! 

Weeder ’ s  Digest  

Changes to By-laws continued… 

 
ARTICLE IX 

Monies  
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Club and District Dates to Remember in December 

♦ Wednesdays, December, 9:30  a.m.—12 p.m.—Weeding at Hortense Miller Garden  

every Wednesday, come join the gang and get your hands dirty for a good cause!  

♦ Friday, December 11, 9:30 a.m.—Monthly meeting, at Neighborhood Congregational 

Church, St. Ann’s Drive & Glenneyre, Laguna Beach.  Charles Weckerle-Thrun speaker, 

Cold Tolerant Orchids for Southern California. 

♦ Friday, December 11,  11:45  a.m.—LBGC Board will meet immedi-

ately following the regular meeting  

♦ Friday, December 18, 2:15 p.m.—Christmas Member 

Tour, meet at Church parking lot, carpool to member gar-

dens (see this page above for details).  

It’s that time again...It’s that time again...It’s that time again...It’s that time again...  
 

Our wonderful holiday tour of members decorated homes 

and gardens has always been a favorite.  We will meet 

at the Church, on Friday, December 18, at 2:15 p.m.  We 

will carpool to several member homes to enjoy their festive 

décor and to catch some great holiday spirit. 

Questions? Contact Madeleine at 494-7307 


